
 
 
 
 
 
March 2, 2015 
 
The Board of Directors of DeWeese Dye Ditch and Reservoir Co. held its regular monthly 
meeting at the Golden Age Center at 5:00 p.m.   President Ron Dorn called the meeting to order 
with Board members Dick Poyner, Jim Roberson, Jeff Boccaccio, and Arlin Bolkema present.  
Ditch Superintendent Luke Miller also attended.  
 
 All the Board indicated that they had read the minutes from the February 2015 meeting.  Jim 
Roberson moved to accept the minutes as printed, Dick Poyner seconded, and all voted in favor.  
  
 Next on the agenda was the presentation of the bills.  There were no questions.  Dick Poyner 
moved to pay the bills.  Jeff Boccaccio seconded, and all voted yes. 
 
Ron Dorn reported that the BLM had not set a date for a meeting to exchange ideas/information 
on the proposed efficiency study of DeWeese Ditch. 
 
 Dick Poyner reported that the snow pack/water content at South Colony is somewhat below 
normal. 
 
With no other business to consider, Jim Roberson moved for adjournment at 5:10 p.m.  Dick 
Poyner seconded, and all voted for the motion. 
 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Dorothy Ormsby 
Secretary/Treasurer 


